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This month’s value: Peace 
Tuesday 20th November 2018 

Dear Parents, 
 
This week we are getting immersed in a whole school project  
called ‘Save Our Seas’; the children are enjoying science, art, 
DT, maths and other activities to develop understanding of 
plastic pollution and how we can help protect our oceans from 
this serious environmental concern. We no longer require milk 
cartons – thank you for the bottles as we have a magnificent 
amount for our workshops this week. The children are making 
recycled sea sculptures and we hope to create two fabulous 
models across the two days, all led by James from Creative 
Workshops and kindly subsidised by FOTS. 
 
Carpet request 
Please help! We plan to cover our stage blocks for our Nativity 
play with carpet. Please let us know if you have any off-cuts of 
carpet, or spare rugs, which could help. The area is just under 
3m x 2m. Any help with this would be wonderful, thank you! 
 
Parent Governor 
Please be reminded that nominations for our Parent Governor vacancy must be received in the school 
office by 10am on Monday 26th November. 
 
FOTS  
Please see the FOTS Christmas newsletter attached. We have a wonderful seasonal schedule ahead with 
these fantastic fundraisers to help welcome Christmas with joy. Some key reminders: 
 

 Please remember that the order deadline for Christmas card and mug designs is tomorrow, 
Wednesday 21st November.  

 Children can wear non-school uniform this Friday 23rd November. Please can pupils bring either a 
prize for the children’s tombola or the adult raffle. Pupils are allowed to wear onesies if they wish! 

 Wreath Making Workshop – tickets are going fast, please come and book your place in the office 
 Christmas Wish Jar – please bring clean, empty jam jars to school next Monday 26th November 
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 Poppy Class meets Java the penguin! 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Diary dates (FOTS DATES) 

         Java 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Scott Reece 
Headteacher 

Friday 23rd November  Non-Uniform Day – please bring tombola /raffle 
donations for Christmas Fair 

Friday 30th November Decorations Day and FOTS Christmas Fair 

Tuesday 4th December 8pm Wreath Making Workshop, mulled wine 
and nibbles at The Royal Oak, Wineham 

Tuesday 4th December Willow and Oakwood trip to Newhaven Fort 

Monday 10th December  9:30am: KS1 (Buttercups and Year 2) Christmas 
Show: dress rehearsal to school 

Wednesday 12th December  2pm KS1 (Buttercups and Year 2) Christmas 
Show: afternoon performance to parents 

Thursday 13th December  9am KS1 (Buttercups and Year 2) Christmas 
Show: morning performance to parents 

Monday 17th December 9am Key Stage 2 Christmas Carol Service in 
Church: Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Tuesday 18th December 1pm Christmas Parties 

Thursday 20th December Christmas holiday starts 

Thursday 3rd January 2019 Pupils return to school for Spring Term  

Friday 15th February 2019 Whole school trip to the theatre: Tom Gates at 
The Capitol 

Monday 18th February 2019 Half-term 

Monday 25th February 2019 School closed for INSET 

Tuesday 26th February 2019 Pupils return to school 

Monday 8th April 2019 Easter holiday starts 

On Wednesday 31st October, Poppy Class went to Drusilla’s to 
see the penguins, especially Java, the penguin we have 
sponsored. 

We started the day with a penguin talk. I learnt a fact: which 
was that penguins can dive 30 metres down. It was funny 
when Agnes dressed up as a penguin! Next, we went to see the 
penguins being fed. It was exciting seeing the penguins 
catching the fish. We thought Java had a red band and that he 
was really fast in the water. When I saw Java, I felt really 
happy. 

Just after we finished our lunch, we went to the massive 
playground. My favourite part was the climbing net. After that, 
we got on the train. I was singing on the train. When we got off 
the train we went on the Hippo Ride. It was a really crazy ride. 
We had the best day ever! 

By William, Poppy Class 

 

 


